


 
 
 

2

 
Certification 
Pursuant to 10 C.F.R. § 1004.7(b)(2), I am the individual responsible for the records search and 
information release described above. Your FOIA request BPA-2021-00474-F is now closed, with 
no responsive agency records available to provide. 
 
Appeal 
The adequacy of the search may be appealed within 90 calendar days from your receipt of this 
letter pursuant to 10 C.F.R. § 1004.8. Appeals should be addressed to:  
 

Director, Office of Hearings and Appeals 
HG-1, L’Enfant Plaza 
U.S. Department of Energy 
1000 Independence Avenue, S.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20585-1615 

 
The written appeal, including the envelope, must clearly indicate that a FOIA appeal is being 
made. You may also submit your appeal by e-mail to OHA.filings@hq.doe.gov, including the 
phrase “Freedom of Information Appeal” in the subject line. (The Office of Hearings and 
Appeals prefers to receive appeals by email.) The appeal must contain all the elements required 
by 10 C.F.R. § 1004.8, including a copy of the determination letter. Thereafter, judicial review 
will be available to you in the Federal District Court either (1) in the district where you reside, 
(2) where you have your principal place of business, (3) where DOE’s records are situated, or (4) 
in the District of Columbia. 
 
Questions about this communication or the status of your FOIA request may be directed to the 
FOIA Public Liaison Jason Taylor at jetaylor@bpa.gov or 503-230-3537. Questions may also be 
directed to Becky Chiao, ACS Professional Staffing, at rlchiao@bpa.gov or 503-230-4230. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Candice D. Palen 
Freedom of Information/Privacy Act Officer 
 
 




